
Carters Lake Volunteers Receive Volunteer Recognition Coins 
 
During the winter of 2019/ 2020 local volunteers banded together to assist with the maintenance of 
Woodring Day Use at Carters Lake. The day use was slated to be seasonally closed for the winter to 
reduce winter maintenance cost. Local residents living nearby wished to form work groups to take the 
burden of cleaning and maintenance. The volunteers were split into 4 teams who worked in the park 
twice a week every four weeks.  They completed work such as trash collection, leaf blowing, litter pick-
up, and restroom cleaning. The willingness and dedication of these volunteers allowed for the park to 
stay opened for the entire winter season. Without their dedication, the community and lake visitors 
would have lost seasonal access to a wonderful asset on Carters Lake. 

 
Tim Atchison, Penny Strickland, Larry Lapierre, Angela Lapierre, Victoria McKee, Linda LaChapelle, and 
Mike LaChapelle 
 
Not Pictured: Betsy and Paul Schueth, Dana and John Dilorenzo, Carol and Scott Farrer, Mike, Terry and 
Octavia Bushey 
 


